
PEBBLECREEK QUILTERS 
Board Meeting, May 3, 2021 

 
 

Attendance:  Ronda Jones, Patsy Wagner, George Wagner, Marka Locker, Chris Booth, 
Linda Rowe, Roberta Penchina, Linda Publicover, Carol Moonan 

 

President: Ronda called the meeting to order at 9:00 am. 
 

The stored chairs have been removed from the window area in the room thanks to the 
persistence of Cheryl Neel.  If extra chairs are needed, we can get them from the Art 

Room.   
 

The CAC summer schedule starts this Saturday, May 8.  The CAC building will be open 
from 9-noon on Saturdays.   

 
Vice President:  Holiday luncheon is scheduled for Monday, December 13.    

 
Secretary: 10 notes were sent out in April.  Linda Rowe will take minutes during the 

May General Meeting.    
 

Treasurer:  $400 in education expenses, $5500 in checking, $9700 in longarm savings 

account.   
 

Publicity: Linda will feature the Charity Fundraising Quilt in the May article.  She will 
interview Ronda for a future article about what it was like to run the Quilt Club during 

the pandemic. 
 

Community Service Report:  April Service Project was making Fidget mats.  
Alzheimer’s Assn was very pleased to receive almost 40 mats.  Two mats have been 

sold.  Patsy will discuss possibly putting them into the gallery with JoEllen.   
 

Saturday May 15 is the next sew day to make Kid’s Quilts.  Since the room now closes at 
noon, participants might have to bring them home to complete them.   

 
Programs:   Chris Booth will organize a class, “Christmas in July” on July 13.  She is 

also planning an Ice Cream Social for the summer, possibly in August when we can 

schedule something indoors.   
 

May 22-23 is the Global Quilt Connection.  Nine teachers each day.  Ronda will send out 
instructions and the time schedule of the classes that will be held.  Each class is 15 

minutes.  Recommended that you sign on at beginning of the time and then you are 
assured to have a place.   

 
May 27, 12-4pm, Helen Phillips will teach a binding class.   

 
Long Arm:  Roberta reported that Ron Paul was here, working for 3.5 hours.  He was 

not able to fix the Vertical and Horizontal holds.  Other than that, all is working.   
 



The board discussed the possibility of buying another commercial Gammill longarm now 
that we have a little more space (without the stored chairs), but it appears we are able 

to meet the need to use the machine.  When the weekly email is sent out and there is a 
opening during that week for someone to use the machine, then anyone qualified can 

register to use the machine.  This will not affect your “once every 3 weeks” requirement.   
 

 
New Business:   

 
Room Schedule:  Hopefully by June 1, our schedule will return to pre-pandemic times, 

with the ability to check out a key to use before and after hours.  This is expected to 
happen, unless we have a local outbreak of the virus – but not yet definite.     

 
Starting today, each club in the CAC is responsible to maintain their own headcount.  No 

more registration for room required.  Up to 12 people are allowed in the room.  If you 

arrive when the room is full, you may not enter.  The CAC will not be checking rooms.   
 

Nominating Committee:  Ronda would like to set up a committee of several members 
to start investigating to determine who might be interested and well-suited to fill open 

board positions as they come available.  
 

George moved and Patsy seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:50am.    
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Carol Moonan 
 

 
 


